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THE 2016 WCBA 
WINTER IN WESTCHESTER TOURNAMENT 

Friday, January 8 - Bridge Deck 
6:00 PM  Pre-game wine and pizza party 
6:30 PM  Stratified Open Pairs 
 
Saturday, January 9 - Bridge Deck 
10:00 AM Stratified Open Pairs 
1:30-2:00 PM Lunch provided by the Unit 
2:00 PM  Stratified Open Pairs (Joan Gerard Memorial Trophy) 
2:00 PM  Newplicate Pairs 
 
Sunday, January 10 - Fenway Golf Club - Golden Apple XXXIII 
*** PRE-REGISTRATION REQUIRED  - ENTRY FORM BELOW *** 
10:00 AM Stratified Charity Swiss Teams (2 Sessions) 6 matches 
Includes a lunch during the Swiss Teams.  The annual meeting of the WCBA will also be 
held during lunch. 
 
All games stratified: 2000+, 750-2000; 0-750 
Friday evening and Saturday games are $20.00 per person per session.  If you play in both 
sessions on Saturday, the fee is reduced to $35.00/person for the day.  Sunday Swiss 
Teams is $40.00 per person, except for new Life Masters from 2015 who play for free. 
 
Directions to Fenway Golf Club, 384 Old Mamaroneck Road, Scarsdale 
From the South: Take Hutchinson River Parkway North to Exit 22 Mamaroneck Road.  
At the stop sign, make a right.  Go to second traffic light and make a right onto Palmer 
Avenue (Rte. 125).  Club is about 1 mile on the left. 
From the North:  Take Hutchinson River Parkway South to Exit 25N North Street.  
Follow signs toward White Plains.  Go to second traffic light and make a left onto 
Ridgeway.  Go to second light and make a left onto Old Mamaroneck Road.  Club is about 
50 yards on the right. 
 
———————————————————————————————————— 
Please make reservations for Sunday’s Swiss Teams by December 31 with Jill Marshall, 
410 Westchester Avenue, Unit #310, Port Chester, New York 10573.  Make checks for 
payable to WCBA.  You can also contact Jill via e-mail to jazzyjill0641@gmail.com. 
 
Captain’s Name: _________________________________ 
 
Phone Number: __________________ E-mail:___________________ 
 
Additional Team Members:  _______________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Total Team Masterpoints:  ___________ 

SEE IMPORTANT NOTICE ON PAGE 4 
ABOUT BRIDGING THE COUNTIES 
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 Abbye Bosses .............................................. Joel Goren 
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PRESIDENTìS MESSAGE 

The fall season is upon us and winter is not 
far behind. The Danbury regional is history 
and the winter regional that was in Rye is 
now in New Jersey.  I encourage as many of 
you as possible to attend; after all, we do 
want our Unit’s (former) regional to succeed.  
In the meantime, all of our local clubs will 
remain open during the regional so if you are 
not inclined to travel over the TZ or GWB 
you will be welcomed at home with good 
bridge and warm cookies (just dreaming).  
 The unit is sponsoring our signature 
event – WINTER IN WESTCHESTER – 
January 8, 9, and 10th.  Friday night the 8th 
and Saturday the 9th will be at the Bridge 
Deck, and Sunday (our big event) will be at 
the Fenway Golf Club.  The Board has 
decided to award a trophy for the open pairs 
winners on Saturday afternoon in memory of 
Joan Gerard – a former Unit 188, District 3 
and ACBL president. We have had to raise 
the prices for these events a bit but quality 
comes at a price. 
 2015’s Sunday event was a big success 
and we look forward to the 2016 event being 
bigger and better.  All new Life Masters are 
invited to participate for free and each one of 
you will receive your Unit honor at the event. 
So everyone arrange to be there to make this 

the biggest event of the year, and to celebrate 
those who worked so hard to earn contract 
bridge’s singular title. 
 Our new website should be up and 
running by the time you read this, so go 
check it out. 

www.BRIDGE-UNIT188.org 
 This is the last Bridging the Counties 
that will be in paper form mailed to our 
members. The cost of printing and mailing 
has become too much for the Unit to afford. 
Bridging the Counties will continue as an 
electronic publication and will be distributed 
to all of you who have a valid email listed 
with ACBL.  If you wish to receive BTC and 
are not a unit 188 member please send me a 
note at unit188wcba@gmail.com and I will 
see that you are included. 
 Have a great end of the year. And see 
you at Winter in Westchester. 
 

- Joe DiBenedetto 

Editorõs 
Corner  

I played in the Sunday Swiss at the sectional 
in Allendale recently.  While I used to play 
there regularly, I don’t get there very often 
these days.  For the first time in at least 10 
years, if not the first time ever, I drove out 
there in a car all by myself. 
 “So what?” you may be thinking.  
Honestly, there was nothing significant 
about that in and of itself.  But I had quiet 
time to myself, and it got me thinking and 
brought back memories of tournaments past. 
 For example, about 20 years ago in the 
fall I was riding to a sectional Sunday Swiss 
somewhere in New Jersey with the rest of 
my team.  In the car at exactly noon, we sang 
in unison the Star Spangled Banner to 
celebrate the opening day of the football 
season.  (Game time was 1 PM, as is the 
football starting time, so we fudged the time 
by an hour.) 
 The year before in October, going to the 
regional at the Concord hotel with Rick 
Rosenthal for the weekend with the intention 
of driving back and forth each day.  
Encountering the kindness of strangers who 
became new friends who let us sleep in their 
room instead.  I know that it was the year 
before, because one of the people who put 

me up was on my team the following year and 
driving. 
 There was also a regional Swiss (again I 
think it was in New Jersey) where I was on the 
same Star Spangled Banner team.  These were 
the days of Flighted events, and we were in a 
0-300 Flight C.  The day turned into a disaster 
quickly, so we rotated partners and 
experimented with systems.  Not having any 
idea what we were really doing, one partner 
and I tried a weak 13-15 no-trump range - the 
first time I ever played the weak no-trump. 
 Another tournament in New Jersey in 
about 1999.  At a Sunday Swiss team event 
earning the last points I needed to become a 
Life Master.  And having a drink at a bar 
afterwards to celebrate it. 
 Allendale in 1993 - the NAP final 
qualifiers.  (This was back when they had a 
Unit qualifying round too.)  Winning Flight C 
to qualify for the Phoenix NABC in 1994.  
Rick and I polishing off a six pack between 
sessions. 
 All fond and wonderful memories.  And 
all recalled during my ride by myself to 
Allendale. 
 

Jason Fuhrman 

mailto:unit1888wcba@gmail.com


This Nõ That From Your District Director 
I am writing this shortly after returning 
from our recent Regional in Danbury 
where we enjoyed a good turnout.  It 
bears repeating that the only source of 
income for the District is the net profit 
from our Regionals; when the turnout is 
high, we make a profit, a portion of 
which can be returned to our Units as a 
distribution.  Thus, it benefits us all 
when there is good participation at the 
Regionals. 
 I continue to hear many 
expressions of concern from members 
of Unit 188 about moving the January 
Regional from the Rye Town Hilton to 
New Jersey.  I can only repeat here 
what I have said to many of you 
individually, the move was unavoidable 
given the following circumstances: 
A) Because of increasing costs and 
decreasing room rentals, we lost money 
for the past three years.  The loss in 
2015 was over $15,000, and it would 
have increased substantially in 2016 
due to a number of significant cost 
increases the hotel intended to impose.  
Sustained losses of this magnitude 
would bankrupt the District.       
B) The hotel refused to reduce rental 
costs.  These costs increased from 
$10,000 to more than $25,000 over the 
past five years; 

C) The hotel would only offer us the 
first week of 2016, rather than the 
traditional week.  In addition to the 
problems of this week following so 
close to the year end holidays, Sol 
Weinstein informed us that he could 
not provide directors for that week.  
 I can assure you that Debbie 
Wasik, the District 3 President, and I 
tried very hard to work things out with 
the hotel and were stymied at every 
turn.  The search for alternative sites in 
Westchester has a long history; Joan 
Gerard and Jerry Goodman extensively 
searched for alternate sites long before 
I was involved without success.   And 
Debbie and I have continued that 
search in recent years, also without 
success. If any of you have ideas 
regarding other possible venues in 
Westchester, we will be more than 
happy to look into them. 
 On other matters, the Nationals in 
Chicago were quite successful, nearly 
700 tables over expectations.  The 
Youth NABC enjoyed the highest 
attendance ever, with 165 young people 
participating.  David Metcalf, 
Tournament Director for the Youth 
NABC, was extremely happy with the 
turnout and the enthusiasm of the 

participants. 
 We were proud of the performance 
of several of our representatives in the 
Grand National Teams (GNTs).  In the 
Championship Flight, Stasha and Mark 
Cohen, Jeff Aker, and Joshua Parker 
survived deep into the third day before 
finally being eliminated.  The Flight A 
team (Dori Byrnes, Ron Nelken, 
Michael and Sylwia McNamara,  
Robert Stayman and John Boyer)  
finished second overall.  
 The October ACBL Bulletin 
contained the exciting announcement 
that our own Amber Lin was chosen as 
Queen of Bridge.  The King or Queen 
of Bridge is an honor accorded each 
year to an outstanding high school 
senior.  Amber is a shining star from 
District 3’s youth bridge program; she 
has been successful, not only at the 
bridge table, but also in organizing 
bridge education opportunities for her 
fellow students.   We are pleased that 
District 3 has supported her 
participation in past Youth NABCs 
through stipends from our NJ/NY 
Youth Bridge Association.   
 

(Continued on Page 4) 
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The Beauty of  
Bridge People  

At a recent Saturday club game, one of the patrons, a 
regular, took very ill and collapsed.  Bridge players did not 
hesitate to act as good Samaritans.  A doctor in the room 
checked out the fallen bridge player, comforted him and 
when he was taken to the hospital another bridge player left 
to accompany his wife to the hospital.  Good job all and 
congrats for doing the good thing not just the right one.  
 I have left out names but my thanks and the thanks of 
all of us who are a part of the bridge community are with 
you.  You know who you are and we know that, on our best 
days, we too would have acted as swiftly and as well. 
 P.S. The bridge game went on to completion with only 
a slight delay in the action.  And the fallen has now risen. 
 P.P.S. I witnessed a similar event in a casino and the 
behavior of the patrons there was not the same as in the 
bridge community. 
 

- Joe DiBenedetto 

Changes to the Winter in  
Westchester Tournament  

There are several changes to the Winter in Westchester 
(formerly the Closed Westchester) Tournament this year.  
The complete schedule appears on page 1 of this issue of 
Bridging the Counties. 
 Prices have changed from last year. 
 The pairs game on Friday, January 8 will be a 
stratified open pairs.  The Pro-Am game which was 
previously held on Friday night will be rescheduled to 
another date. 
 Both games on Saturday will be at the Bridge Deck, 
and lunch will be served between sessions.  There is no 
separate newplicate game on Saturday morning.  The 
overall winner of the Saturday afternoon open pairs will be 
awarded the Joan Gerard Memorial Trophy. 
 The Sunday Golden Apple Swiss has been moved to  
the Fenway Golf Club in Scarsdale. 
 All sessions of the Winter in Westchester Tournament 
are open to anybody.  Silver points will be awarded. 
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This Nõ That 
(Continued)  

 Field Operations were a major area 
of focus during the board and committee 
meetings in Chicago: 
Å The Tournament Director University 
(TDU) is continuing to be developed.    
Å  Nine new Field Supervisors have been 
named. 
Å A Plan of Work was approved.  Key 
goals for 2015 are: 
Å Å  Development of a three year staffing 
plan;  
Å Å  Completion and delivery of the TDU 
core and advanced programs; 
Å Å  Rollout of the next version of 
Tourney TRAX.    
 
 As I previously reported, this year 
was District 3’s turn to make substantial 
gifts from the ACBL Charity 
Foundation.  We selected five worthy 
charities from our area to receive $6,000 
each.  We have now received 
acknowledgements and expressions of 
profound appreciation from each of 
them.  
 In addition, The Longest Day, the 
ACBL program in June to support the 
Alzheimers Foundation, was more 
successful than ever this year, raising 
more than $700,000. 
 It bears repeating that I find it 
profoundly gratifying to know that while 
working to support the game of bridge, 
the ACBL also supports charitable 
organizations that enhance our quality of 
life.     
 I will hope to see many of you at the 
Nationals in Denver.  
 

- Glenda Calkins, District Director 

IMPORTANT NOTICE ABOUT  
BRIDGING THE COUNTIES  
AND THE UNIT WEBSITE  

After 57 years, Bridging the Counties will no longer be printed and mailed to Unit 
members.  If all proceeds on schedule, this will be the last printed issue and the last 
issue that you receive via the postal service.  While Bridging the Counties will still be 
published quarterly by Unit 188, it will now only be available to people electronically. 
 As in the past, Bridging the Counties will be available on the Unit website.  As 
many of you are aware, the website at bridge-wcba.com has been down for several 
months.  The Unit is in the process of putting up a new website at www.bridge-
unit188.org.  Very observant readers may have noticed this change on pages 1 and 2 
of this issue.  The issues are in PDF format, and you need Adobe Acrobat Reader to 
view them.  (Adobe Reader comes pre-installed on most computers and is also 
available for download to most, if not all, computers, tablet devices and smart 
phones.)  For your convenience, you may download any issue to your device so that 
you can also access it off-line.  Past issues will also be available on the website. 
 The Unit is also planning on e-mailing links to the issues of Bridging the Counties 
to Unit members as they are published.  This means several things to you: 
  1) We are given e-mail addresses of some, but not all, Unit Members by the 
ACBL.  This does not provide us with all e-mail addresses, as some people have not 
given their e-mail address to the ACBL, and some have opted to prohibit disclosure of 
their e-mail address by the ACBL.  Also, some e-mail addresses that we have are no 
longer in use. 
  2) If you want to receive Bridging the Counties via e-mail, we need to have your 
correct e-mail address.  At this time, I would ask that you please send an e-mail to 
either Carol Laufer or Jason Fuhrman to verify that we know how to reach you: 
   jayshell49@optonline.net 
   carol.laufer@gmail.com (note the period between Carol and Laufer!) 
While the e-mail doesn’t need to be long, it should identify who you are and indicate 
that you are sending it to receive Bridging the Counties.  This way if we receive an e-
mail, we know what it’s about.  Any e-mail address we receive directly from you will 
supersede the e-mail address from the ACBL - we do not intend to send you two 
copies of communications. 
  3) We probably cannot send the actual PDF files, and only e-mail a link to the 
new issue.  We are sorry for any inconvenience.. 
  4) There will be an option to “unsubscribe” at the bottom of every e-mail you 
receive from the Unit.  If you unsubscribe, you will no longer receive the issues as 
they are published.  Of course, you can still go to the website to read the issues. 
  5) The Unit also plans on e-mailing people about upcoming events to the Unit.  
There will be only one list maintained - if you receive the e-mails about Bridging the 
Counties, you will also receive the other notifications. 
  6) Once the website is functional, we will try to get people to be able to subscribe 
from the website without a separate e-mail. 
  7) For people who want printed copies, you can print the issue either from the 
website or from the PDF if that is e-mailed to you. 
  8) The Unit will NOT give out your e-mail address beyond the Unit.  Nor will the 
Unit send you any commercial solicitations.  The Unit will only use your e-mail to 
send you Bridging the Counties and notices about Unit events. 
 We are not the first Unit to go digital with their publication, and the ACBL is 
encouraging Units do to this.  This process will save the Unit money, and help keep it 
financially stable into the future. 
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Unit Board Nominations  

The WCBA nominating committee, consisting of Cliff 
Nebel, Art Seelenfreund, Dan Hertz, Barbara Warkol and 
Chairperson Gail Cannold, offers the following slate of 
candidates for 2016: 
 
Officers for one year terms 
President, Joe DiBenedetto 
Vice-President, Linda Otness 
Secretary, Eileen O’Neill 
Treasurer, Henry Deutsch 
 
Directors for three year terms 
Abbye Bosses, Gail Cannold, Jason Fuhrman, Pamela 
Furtsch,  Farley Mawyer, and Cliff Nebel. 
 
Director for two year term 
Susan Grosz 
 
If you wish to nominate anyone else, please e-mail me at 
cindent@aol.com.  
 
Respectfully submitted. 
 

- Cliff Nebel 

A Hand Directed By Rod Serling  

 Partner puts down the following 
collection:  -  AJ3 KJ872 J10863. 
Did partner bid 6 as some sort of “save 
before the fact”?  What might have 
caused this burst of unbridled optimism 
on his passed hand? 
 You begin the journey: you ruff the 
spade lead in dummy.  Realizing that 
you would like to get a count on the 
minor suits – and building on LHO’s 
Michael’s bid – you decide to cash the 
A.  Both opponents follow.  You try 
the K and surprisingly both opponents 
follow again.  Now you recognize that 
LHO cannot have more than 1 diamond. 
Hoping it is the Q or the 10, you play a 
low diamond towards dummy.  LHO 
shows out.  You go up with the K and 
return the J.  RHO plays the Q and you 
win the Ace.  Your 9 is now played … 
and when RHO takes it with the 10, you 
have 2 good diamonds to use to pitch 
two hearts.  So the remaining 5 trumps 
are used to ruff spades and hearts.   You 
eventually take 0+1+4+7=12 tricks. 
 

 Your opponents hands: 
AJ762  KQ1043 
K98754 Q 
-  Q10654 
94  72 
 Notice that it would not work if your 
RHO decided not to cover diamonds, 
allowing you 3 diamond winners but no 
discards.  You can work out that LHO 
either has both the K and Q of Hearts, or 
RHO has either a singleton or doubleton 
heart honor.  But you can survive another 
way.  Lead the 10 from your hand.  If 
LHO covers with an honor, you take the A, 
return to your hand and play a low heart 
towards the J, ducking if LHO does not go 
up with the other honor.  
 You leave the table feeling you have 
had an out-of-body experience of sorts, but 
you overhear your opponents raving to 
each other in odd ways – especially as they 
read the scoring slip and notice no one else 
came close to bidding the slam.  You 
realize that Rod was really not interested in 
you.  You were simply a pawn used to help 
take your opponents past that signpost up 
ahead and into the Twilight Zone.  

By Joel Goren 
 
There are some hands that seem like they 
were a scripted by Rod Serling for his 
Twilight Zone TV series.  You pick up this 
simple hand:  985 1062 A93 AKQ5. 
In 3rd position with only the opponents 
vulnerable, you hear Pass, Pass to you.  
You open 1 with this nice, balanced 
hand.  Little do you know the Twilight 
Zone theme music has just begun playing 
in the background . 
 Your left hand opponent bids 2 to 
show the majors.  Partner freely bids 2 
and your right hand opponent offers 2. 
You want to show partner you had a real 
3rd seat opener (and confirm your side 
should have more than half the points) and 
support partner with a 3 bid.  Your left 
hand opponent now bids 3 and partner – 
without any doubt and with Rod Serling 
personally controlling his actions - drops 
the 6 bidding card on the table.  Both 
opponents look at this with some disdain, 
but eventually both pass (as do you).  You 
now begin to sense this is not an ordinary 
hand … 



Convention Hall  

By Jason Fuhrman 
 

Suit Preference Signals Revisited  
 
Back in 2011-2012, I wrote three articles 
on Defensive Signaling Conventions.   As 
I stated in those articles, of the 3 defensive 
signals - attitude, count and suit 
preference - suit preference is the least 
frequently used signal when following suit 
(see March 2012).  But now I want to 
discuss when suit preference signals are 
used when following suit. 
 For discards, I have previously 
discussed the signaling conventions of 
Lavinthal and odd/even discards.  I will 
not repeat those discussions here as they 
occur when NOT following suit. 
 Your attitude signal (either standard or 
upside-down) is technically a form of suit 
preference signal.  An encouraging signal 
is a suit preference signal for the suit that 
was led.  But a discouraging signal is not a 
suit preference signal automatically by 
definition.  The Smith Echo convention 
against no-trump contracts also falls into 
this category of attitude signals.  This 
article will not revisit the attitude signal, 
as it is mentioned here only for 
completeness.  

 There is another signaling convention 
not previously discussed.  It is used when 
following suit in trumps, and it is 
unimaginatively called “Trump Suit 
Preference.”  If you give a high-low signal 
in trumps (which normally shows an ODD 
number of trumps without a suit-
preference indication), you are requesting 
a lead of the highest ranking side suit 
without giving a count in trump.  If you 
give a low-high signal, again you are not 
giving count (to show an EVEN number 
of trumps) but are showing one of two 
things:  either requesting the lead of the 
lowest ranking suit, or showing no 
preference between the suits.  This 
obviously conflicts with the standard 
count signals, and leaves an ambiguous 
low-high signal.  It is also not a 
mandatory signal – you can choose to 
play low-high even with a preference for 
the higher ranking suit, so as not to give 
information to declarer.  You may also be 
unable to use it if you can’t afford to 
waste a high trump. 
 There are two non-conventional 
textbook examples of when a signal is suit 
preference when following suit.  When 
partner makes the opening lead and there 
is a singleton of that suit in dummy 

(especially if the singleton is the ace), you 
normally give suit preference.  Your 
attitude and count are for the most part 
irrelevant – declarer will trump future 
losers of that suit in dummy – so you tell 
partner the next suit you would like lead. 
 The other is when partner has led an 
obvious singleton and is looking for a ruff.  
You need to give a suit preference signal 
to tell partner how to reach your hand so 
you can give partner the ruff.  This may be 
harder to diagnose – you need to figure out 
that partner has led a singleton! 
 The textbooks also frequently discuss 
giving count (especially against no-trump 
contracts) when declarer leads towards a 
suit like KQJxx on the board where there 
are no outside entries; you or partner need 
to know the count to decide when to take 
the ace to possibly cut declarer off from 
running the suit.  But the textbooks fail to 
discuss what to do when the ace is taken – 
this is when you give the suit preference 
signal as partner no longer any benefit 
from count.   In a suit contract, an 
analogous situation occurs when declarer 
leads low towards KQx.  You give count 
signals before the ace is taken, and attitude 
in 4th seat after partner takes the ace.  
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Cliffõs Notes 

By Cliff Nebel 
 
Let me reintroduce a few of the Mollo 
characters you’ve already met in the last 
article, and introduce one other from his 
famous Menagerie.  The Hideous Hog is 
the best player at the club, and plays as 
though he can see through the backs of the 
cards.  The Rueful Rabbit is near the 
bottom when it comes to bridge ability, 
but always seems to make errors that 
allow his contracts to make.  Papa the 
Greek is the second best player and foiled 
religiously by opponents and partners 
alike.  The new character is  the Secretary 
Bird-a capable player but a staunch 
applier of the rules of the game. 
 Here is the deal in question with the 
Rabbit and the Hog sitting West and East 
respectively and Papa and the Secretary 
Bird sitting North and South respectively.  
 The bidding was a bit abnormal. An 
unimpeded auction had the Rabbit open 
2and the Hog responded 2.  The 

auction continued 3NT?-6NT, all pass. 
Apparently, the Rabbit gave himself an 
extra 3 points for all the aces and kings. 
But, no!  When asked, he simply stated 
that he got confused and thought it added 
up to 25. 
 7543 
 6 
 KQJ72 
 1093 
AK96  J108 
AK93  Q752 
A54  108 
A5  KQ72 
 Q2 
 J1084 
 963 
  J864 
 The play was not without its drama. 
Papa led the diamond king. This was 
followed by the 8, 3 and wait for it. The 
Rabbit played the A and 5 
simultaneously! His fingers were still 
sticky from his last bit of chocolate 

covered almond biscuit that he had just 
dipped into his cherry brandy.  The 
Secretary Bird invoking the law stated that 
5 had hit the table a fraction of a second 
before the A and was therefore the card 
that must be played.  Jumping in to defend 
his opponent, Papa stated, “We needn’t 
hold the Rabbit to that card. He clearly 
meant to play the ace.” 
  “Er, yes,” agreed the Rabbit.  “Why 
would I lose that trick for no reason?  But I 
suppose the law is the law. The 5 is 
played.” 
 The Hog sat back and smiled.  Papa 
glared at the Secretary Bird though his 
smoke stained teeth. 
 The Rabbit realized that if the spade 
finesse was on, he had twelve tricks- four 
spades, four hearts, one diamond and three 
clubs.  Papa continued with the Q, won 
by the Rabbit’s Ace.  He fortunately 
managed not to play the four at same time. 
Crossing to the heart queen, he led the 

(Continued on Page 9) 
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WCBA 2015 Medallion Leaders as of  11/7/15  

0-5 MPs 
1. Marcie Dubow   31 
2. Susan Duffy    27 
3. Miriam Douglas   13 
 
5-20 MPs 
1. Susan Forst    53 
2. Matti Schlang   45 
3. Anil Bhatia    35 
 
20-50 MPs 
1. Iris Schneider   51 
2. Jacqueline Irwin   50 
3. Sheila Klatzky   40 
 
50-100 MPs 
1. Steve Chiltern 112 
2. Nancy Ditman   75 
3. L. Rosensweig   58 
 
100-200 MPs 
1. Richard Barnes 169 
2. Meg Sunier  161 
3. Sara Kober    98 
 
 

200-300 MPs 
1. Yuiko Hebner 116 
2. John Marchetti 107 
3. Pamela Furtsch 103 
 
300-500 MPs 
1. Wendy Beizer 297 
2. Eric Richelson 125 
3. Joyce Hochgesang 107 
Tie  Guy Hochgesang 107 
 
500-1,000 MPs 
1. Carol Weiss  172 
2. Joel Goren  168 
3. Sandi Foreman 153 
 
1,000-2,500 MPs 
1. Marjorie Vogel 336 
2. Paul Lewis  298 
3. Arthur Seelenfreund 288 
 
2,500-5,000 MPs 
1. Jill Marshall  578 
2. Fred Hawa  442 
3. Clifford Nebel 364 
 

5,000-7,500 MPs 
1. Heidi Klein  395 
2. Mark Gordon 387 
3. Mimi Bieber  376 
 
7,500-10,000 MPs 
1. Faye Marino  510 
2. Tania Reyes-Hiller 390 
3. Halina Jamner 378 
 
10,000+ MPs 
1. Kay Schulle  541 
2. Rick Goldstein 401 
3. Laura Brill  362 

WCBA 2015 Ace of  Clubs Leaders as of  11/7/15  

0-5 MPs 
1. Marcie Dubow   29 
2. Susan Duffy    23 
3. Barbara Rosenblum   11 
 
5-20 MPs 
1. Matti Schlang   42 
2. Susan Forst    42 
3. Nancy Ponton   28 
 
20-50 MPs 
1. Jacqueline Irwin   45 
2. Iris Schneider   43 
3. Anita Ziskin    37 
 
50-100 MPs 
1. Steve Chiltern   93 
2. Nancy Ditman   67 
3. L. Rosensweig   53 
 
100-200 MPs 
1. Meg Sunier  135 
2. Richard Barnes   89 
3. Sara Kober    66 
 
 

200-300 MPs 
1. Yuiko Hebner 101 
2. John Marchetti   81 
3. Pamela Furtsch   69 
 
300-500 MPs 
1. Wendy Beizer 189 
2. Eric Richelson 101 
3. Joyce Hochgesang   80 
Tie  Guy Hochgesang   80 
 
500-1,000 MPs 
1. Sandi Foreman 136 
2. Joel Goren  131 
3. Carol Weiss  126 
 
1,000-2,500 MPs 
1. Marjorie Vogel 269 
2. Arthur Seelenfreund 233 
3. Robert Krissoff 202 
 
2,500-5,000 MPs 
1. Jill Marshall  306 
2. Clifford Nebel 299 
3. Fred Hawa  296 
 

5,000-7,500 MPs 
1. Heidi Klein  299 
2. Mimi Bieber  207 
3. Larry Christianson 185 
 
7,500-10,000 MPs 
1. Halina Jamner 328 
2. Faye Marino  300 
3. Dan Hertz  268 
 
10,000+ MPs 
1. Kay Schulle  500 
2. Rick Goldstein 347 
3. Laura Brill  324 
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Results from the District 3 Regional in Danbury  

Monday Charity Compact KO 
3  Natalie Hertz, Dan Hertz 
 
Tuesday Open Pairs 
A B C   
   2 Robert Eidlitz 
  
Wednesday Compact KO Bracket 1 
2  Arthur Seelenfreund, Daniel 
  Silver, Dan & Natalie Hertz 
3  Mort Amstel, Lu Ganley, 
  Jane Finn, Robert Krissoff 
 
Wednesday Compact KO Bracket 2 
1  Ronald Kallman, Ricki Gardner, 
  Malcom Austin, A. Scuccimarra 
3  Keith Bronitt, Roberta Lowell, 
  Maureen Berkman, Alvan Lewis 
 
Wednesday Golden Opportunity Pairs 
7 5 2 
  3 B. Gartner, S. Witlen 
 
Wednesday Open Pairs 
A B C 
 1  M. Gambacorta, B. Arnold 
 2  D. Kovel, M. Vogel 
 
Wednesday Open Swiss 
A B C 
1   Faye Marino, Dennis 
   Newman, Rich Laufer 
2 1  Dana Rossi, Vivian Wu 
 
Thursday Open Pairs 
A B 
2 1  M. Vogel, D. Kovel 
 2  A. Seelenfreund, D. Silver 
 3  Vivian Wu 
 
Thursday Golden Opportunity Pairs 
7 5 2 
2   H. Marks, S. Chiltern 
3   Susan Pfeister 
 1  E. Strauss, S. Schnur 
 3  Harriet Leib, Betty Golub 
 
Thursday Open Swiss 
A B C 
3   S. Shane, C. Munoz, 
   F. Marino, M. Bieber 
 
Friday Golden Opportunity Pairs 
7 5 2 
 3  Sara Kober, John Marchetti 
 

Friday Compact KO Bracket 2 
1  Amy Blecher, Sylvia Stahl 
3  Eileen O’Neill, Henry Deutsch 
 
 
Friday Compact KO Bracket 4 
2  Edith Halpern 
 
Friday Side Swiss 
A B C 
1   Eileen Paley, Mimi Bieber, 
   Rich Laufer, Faye Marino 
2   F. Schneider, T. Reyes- 
   Hiller, S. Lippman, J. 
   Lippman 
 1 1 F. Mawyer, M. White, 
   B. Adler, R. Tisch 
 2/3  Eileen O’Neill 
 
Friday Open Pairs 
A B C 
3   Arthur Seelenfreund, 
   Julian Laderman 
 
Friday Evening Side Game 
A B C 
1   Lawrence Christianson 
 
Saturday Compact KO Bracket 2 
3  Farley Mawyer, William Wood, 
  L. Hinds, S. Jones 
 
Saturday Afternoon Side Swiss 
A B C 
2   Mike & Sylwia McNamara 
 
Sunday RR Teams Bracket 1 
2  Michael & Sylwia McNamara 
 
Tuesday RR Teams Bracket 2 
2  Art Seelenfreund, Dan Silver, 
  Heidi Klein 
 
Tuesday RR Teams Bracket 4 
1  Ian Weinstock 
2  Dede Pochos, Ellyn Plato, 
  Richard Tisch, Bruce Adler 
 
Tuesday RR Teams Bracket 6 
2  Harvey & Marie Sugar, 
  Joyce & Guy Hochgesang 
 
Tuesday RR Teams Bracket 7 
3  M. Dinowitz, B. Goldberg, 
  B. Worms, M. Wishnie 
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NAP District 3 Final Results  

Following is the list of qualifiers for the national finals from 
the District 3 qualifying round for the NAP held in 
Allendale, NJ on September 12, 2014.  .Congratulations to 
Jay Sloofman and Susan Duval from Unit 188 who were the 
only pair not from New Jersey to finish in the top 3 in any 
flight 
 
Flight A 
1 Mark Cohen, Stasha Cohen 
2 Dennis Thompson, Steve Albin 
3 Dougin Walker, David Rowntree 
 
Flight B 
1 Frederick Linnemeyer, Patricia Linnemeyr 
2 Jay Sloofman, Susan Duval 
3 Gregory Gorshkov, Neil Jaffe 
 
Flight C 
1 Sean Casey, Jason Tokuda 
2 Herb Cohen, Mel Meskin 
3 Michael Hewlett, Jacqueline Hewlett 

The WCBA Top 100 as of  November 1, 2015  

1. Kay Schulle 20,463 
2. Rick Goldstein 15,136 
3. Laura Brill 14,503 
4. Rick Zucker 14,363 
5. Chuck Lamprey 13,217 
6. Ethan Stein 12,836 
7. Ron Gerard   9,531 
8. Dan Hertz   9,398 
9. Natalie Hertz   9,254 
10. Nancy Molesworth   9,212 
11. Gerald Sosler   8,516 
12. Halina Jamner   8,481 
13. Faye Marino   8,427 
14. Tania Reyes-Hiller   8,307 
15. Dennis Newman   8,031 
16. Mimi Bieber   7,442 
17. Carlos Munoz   7,192 
18. Mark Gordon   7,100 
19. Robert Klein   6,996 
20. Arch McKellar   6,893 
21. Jeff Aker   6,886 
22. Michael McNamara   6,272 
23. Phyllis Quinn   6,055 
24. Lawrence Christianson   5,411 
25. Heidi Klein   5,372 
26. Donald Spaulding   5,103 
27. Jill Marshall   5,023 
28. Barbara Skluth   4,884 
29. Joshua Parker   4,788 
30. Richard Laufer   4,747 
31. Thomas Simon   4,730 
32. Fred Hawa   4,676 
33. Stephen Lippmann   4,649 
34. Susan Meyers   4,642 

35. Sylwia McNamara   4,631 
36. Kassie Munoz   4,532 
37. Stephen Shane   4,511 
38. Robert Stayman 4,396 
39. Gina Tamres 4,362 
40. Mira Parikh 4,349 
41. Idelle Katz 4,307 
42. Charlotte Brasel 4,247 
43. Linda Otness 4,092 
44. Janet Lippmann 4,049 
45. John Boyer 4,041 
46. Susan Kraner 3,922 
47. Betty Fleischer 3,868 
48. Stanley Sternberg 3,836 
49. Clifford Nebel 3,769 
50. Doris Staubi 3,669 
51. Eileen Paley 3,658 
52. Yoko Ohnuma 3,498 
53. Melissa Baker 3,397 
54. Barbara Warkol 3,290 
55. Joyana Steinberg 3,231 
56. Peggy Mendes 3,168 
57. Genevieve Hewitt 3,153 
58. Eileen O’Neiil 3,104 
59. Joyce Blumenthal 3,087 
60. Marjorie Murstein 3,066 
61. Carol Dalzell 2,956 
62. Farley Mawyer 2,932 
63. K. Joel Sommer 2,912 
64. Bud Rottman 2,763 
65. Joanne Marks 2,752 
66. Marshall Frank 2,734 
67. Lester Gottlieb 2,729 
68. Ellyn Plato 2,719 

69. Elizabeth Baecher 2,692 
70. Michael Prahin 2,681 
71. Allan Botchman 2,678 
72. Arthur Seelenfreund 2,655 
73. Robin Brown 2,645 
74. Amy Frolick 2,639 
75. Alvin Galland 2,625 
76. David Yates 2,620 
77. Ann Duncan 2,560 
78. Barbara Loprete 2,559 
79. Elise Luskin 2,555 
80. Jay Sloofman 2,546 
81. Cecile Tomashevsky 2,515 
82. Judith Chaice 2,510 
83. Edith Alexander 2,502 
84. Richard Castellone 2,490 
85. Steven Huhman 2,482 
86. John Schmidt 2,472 
87. Stephen Sahlein 2,454 
88. Marjorie Vogel 2,425 
89. Ruth Grant 2,354 
90. Stanley Perlo 2,348 
91. Yoshie Hata 2,344 
92. Iris Adler 2,306 
93. Henry Deutsch 2,290 
94. Nancy Sahlein 2,270 
95. Neil Littmann 2,194 
96. Nora Stonehill 2,161 
97. Nathan Adler 2,158 
98. Vivian Wu 2,157 
99. Ruth Wohl 2,149 
100. Marcello Gambacorta 2,123 

Cliffõs Notes (Continued) 

he led the J, covered by the queen and won by his king. 
Now he placed the A on the table and when Papa showed 
out, he was back to eleven tricks.  Trying to limit his loss, he 
cashed the three remaining spades, throwing a heart from 
dummy. Next he started on the clubs.  When he played the 
ace, king and queen, a funny thing happened. The jack 
appeared from South.  “Could the club seven be good?” he 
thought. With nothing to lose, he tried it, and it surprisingly 
won. His eleven tricks had turned into twelve again - 4 
spades, 3 hearts, 1 diamond and 4 clubs. 
 The Rabbit took a deep sigh and a huge gulp of his 
favorite cherry brandy. “ Phew” he gasped, “I thought I blew 
it with that 5 at trick one.” 
 “On the contrary my friend, ducking that diamond was 
the only way to make the contract,” chortled the Hog.  “It 
was the only play to rectify the count for the heart-club 
squeeze that followed.  We owe a debt of gratitude to the 
Secretary Bird for invoking the proper law, even though 
Papa was all for letting it slip.  I of course would not have let 
it slip either, had Papa insisted.  Ha!  Ha!” 
 The Secretary Bird just sat there as Papa continued to 
bristle and glare. The Hog sat contentedly. The Rabbit 
ordered another cherry brandy while his long pointy pink 
ears, after the serendipitous mishap, turned from mild pnk to 
a rosy red.  
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Junior  Master (5-20) 
Doris Blair 
Dina Corrini 
Joan Franklin 
Cara Iason 
Barbara Kass 
James Kindler 
Veronica Klares 
Laura Lutjen 
Bernadette Smith 
Jordan Stern 
Garrett Tanzer 
 

Club Master (20-50) 
Martha Bergold 
Neely Bower 
Marcie Dubow 
Susan Duffy 
Martin Eichenbaum 
David Fuchs 
Georgeanna Galimi 
Martin Gregge 
Mary O’Callahan 
Pravin Shah 
Juanita Siebenberg 
 

Sectional Master (50-100) 
Leon Feigenbaum 
Jean Jaffeux 
Joshua Podell 
 

Regional Master (100-200) 
Fleurette Cassara 
Martin Cohen 
Shirlee Hirschberg 
Patricia Rudolph 
Maureen Sabo 
Judith Weil 
Sandra Wohlberg 
 

NABC Master (200-LM) 
Lynn Weinstein 
  

Life Master  
Wendy Beizer 
Abbye Bosses 
Elaine Glover 
James Glover 
Sara Kaminker 
Randall Sapadin 
Richard Tisch 
 

Bronze LM (500-1,000) 
Abbye Bosses 
Howard Marks 
 

Silver LM (1,000-2,500) 
Khalid AlDoori 
Eleanor Blanco 
Estelle Johnston 
Carole Leinwand 
Stuart Price 
 

Gold LM (2,500-5,000) 
Edith Alexander 
Judith Chaice 
Jay Sloofman 
Cecile Tomashevsky 
David Yates 
 

Diamond LM (5,000-7,500) 
Jill Marshall 

Rank Changes 

New Members 
Cathy Abboud 
Marilyn Acard 
Toos Daruvala 
Benjamin Hunter 
Robert Kelly 
Lyrica Leon 
Laura Lutjen 
Linda Moss 
Therese Pak 
Paula Peterson 
Marie Postner 
Willa Reichbach 
Debbie Schefer 
Steve Shomstein 
Deborah Stampfer 
Silvia Stern 
Randye Sundel 
Bonnie Tarkenton 
Donald Thorn 
Marlene Uris 

 

Welcome! 
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The Hartes’ Club’s will be 
closed on December 25, 
January 1, and January 6. 
 
The Bridge Deck will not have 
a 9:30 AM on December 25; 
there will be a game at 1:00 
PM that day. 
 
The Bridge Deck will be 
closed on January 10. 
 
Heritage Hills will be closed 
on December 24 and 
December 31. 

Changes & Closings 

Special Games 

December 
7-10 Heritage Hills Charity Games All games 
7-19 Bridge Deck Charity Club Champ. All games 
17 Hartes’ Club Upgraded Charity Club All games 
  Champ. & Holiday Party 
18 Bridge Deck Upgraded Club Champ. 1:00 PM 
18 Bridge Deck Holiday Party 4:30 PM 
20 Bridge Deck Charity Swiss 1:00 PM 
21 Hartes’ Club ACBL-wide Int’l Fund 9:30 AM 
22 Hartes’ Club Open Swiss Team 6:30 PM 
 
January 
All Hartes’ Club Junior Fund Games All games 
All Bridge Deck Junior Fund Games All games 
8-9 Bridge Deck Winter In Westchester See Page 1 
10 Sleepy Hollow CC Golden Apple Swiss See Page 1 
12 Bridge Deck Inter-Club Championship 9:30 AM 
24 Bridge Deck Open Swiss 1:00 PM 
26 Hartes’ Club Open Swiss 6:30 PM 
28 Heritage Hills Inter-Club Championship 12:30 PM 
28 Bridge Deck Inter-Club Championship 1:00 PM 
 
February 
6 Bridge Deck ACBL-wide Int’l Fund 1:00 PM 
8-13 Bridge Deck Charity Club Champ. All games 
21 Bridge Deck Charity Swiss Teams 1:00 PM 
22-25 Heritage Hills Club Championship All games 
23 Hartes’ Club 8 Is Enough Swiss 6:30 PM 
24 Bridge Deck Inter-Club Championship 9:30 AM 

Club Directory 

The Bridge Deck 
 

313 Central Avenue 
 

Scarsdale 
 

(914) 949-5853 
 

thebridgedeck.com 

The Hartes’ Club 
 

Armenian Church 
 

1131 North Street 
 

White Plains 
 

(914) 285-1230 
 

hartesclub.com 

Heritage Hills 
Bridge Club 

Heritage Hills 
Somers 

(914) 276-2497 
heritagehillsbridge@ 

hotmail.com 

9:30 AM 
E. O’Neill 

Stratified Open 
 
 

1:00 PM 
F. Hawa 
Stratified 

Open/0-NLM 

9:30 AM 
M. Frank 
Stratified 

Open 
 
 

1:00 PM 
B. Hoffman 
Stratified 
Open / 
0-NLM 

9:30 AM 
M. Frank 
Stratified 

Open 
 
 

10:00 AM 
S. McNamara 
Supervised 

Play 
 
 

1:00 PM 
L. Otness 
Stratified 

Open/0-NLM 

9:30 AM 
B. Hoffman 
Stratified 

Open 
 
 

1:00 PM 
F. Hawa 
Stratified 

Open/0-NLM 

9:30 AM 
G. Woods 
Stratified 

Open 
 
 

1:00 PM 
G. Woods 
Stratified 
Open / 
0-NLM 

1:00 PM 
L. Otness 
Stratified 

Open 

1:00 PM 
E. O’Neill 
Stratified 

Open 
 
 

5:00 PM 
R. Laufer 

Youth 

9:30 AM 
Y. Shoykhet 

Stratified 
1:00 

C. Lubesnik 
Stratified Open/ 

0-NLM 
1:00 

J. Marshall 
Supervised Play 

9:30 AM 
J. Marshall 
Stratified 
1:00 PM 

C. Lubesnik 
Stratified 

Open/0-NLM 
1:00 PM 
J. Hand 

Supervised 
Play 

6:30 PM 
C. Lubesnik 

Stratified 

9:30 AM 
R. Castellone 

Stratified 
10:00 AM 
J. Hand 

Supervised 
Play 

1:00 PM 
R. Castellone 

Stratified 
Open / 0-NLM 

6:30 PM 
C. Lubesnik 

Stratified 

9:30 AM 
J. Marshall 
Stratified 

 
 

1:00 PM 
C. Lubesnik 

Stratified 
Open/0-NLM 

9:30 AM 
Y. Shoykhet 

Stratified 
 

10:00 AM 
J. Goren 

Supervised 
Play 

 
1:00 PM 

Y. Shoykhet 
Stratified 

Open/o0NLM 

 

12:30 PM 
R. Castellone 

Open 

7:00 PM 
R. Castellone 

Open 

12:30 PM 
R. Castellone 

Open 

7:00 PM 
M. Frank 
Stratified 

Congregation Sons 
Of Israel 
Briarcliff 

CSIBridgeClub@ 
gmail.com 
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March 
 
7  ACBL-wide Senior 
  Various Clubs 
9-20 NABC 
  Reno, NV 
 
 
April 
(Charity Club Championship 
Month) 
3  Mini-McKinney Swiss 
  Bridge Deck 
14  ACBL-wide Charity 
  Various Clubs 
 
 
May 
(Grass Root FUNd Month) 

Copy Closing 
for next issue: 

 
January 20, 2016 

BRIDGING THE COUNTIES 
190 East Post Road 
White Plains, NY 10601 

PERIODICALS POSTAGE 
Paid at White Plains, NY 

Next Board Meeting 
February 27, 2016 10:00 AM 


